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Thursday @ 7:00pm 
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Saturday: Closed 
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Peace Lutheran Church 

1954 County Rd U 

Green Bay, WI  54313 

Tidings Newsletter, March 2024 

 

http://www.peacelc.org


2024 Church Council 
Members 

President    

 Melanie Nyquist              

 CouncilPres@peacelc.org  
 920-619-4500 

Vice President  
 Erin DeGroot 
 edegroot20@gmail.com  
 920-419-5352  
Life & Growth  

 Sandy Nordman  
 nordmansandy@gmail.com  
 920-609-4301 

Ministry Support  
 Aaron Wallender 
 aaron.wallender.nai@outlook.com 

 920-606-7759 

Staffing    

 Dick Lindstrom 

 dlindstrom53@gmail.com 

 920-360-9115 

Parish Education  
 Lynn Aprill 
 l.aprill8@gmail.com 

 920-680-7168 

Building & Grounds   
 Dennis Schwenke 

 dschwenke@new.rr.com 

 920-869-1388 

Worship           

  Kiley Mroczynski 
 kileyrhae@gmail.com 

 920-819-3117 

 

These committee chairs  
are here to serve you! 

Please feel free to contact them  
with any questions or concerns. 

 

 

 

Staff 
Senior Pastor        
 Stuart Dornfeld   

 pastorstuart@peacelc.org 

Treasurer                
 Deb Bohm    

 deb@peacelc.org 

Office Administrator    
  Renee Every 

 PeaceAdmin@peacelc.org 
Office Assistant 
 Lisa Juszczyk 
 office@peacelc.org 

Building Superintendent                   
 Lincoln Andre   

 lincoln@peacelc.org 
 Director of Choirs                           
 Mary Smith    

 marymusic1mb@gmail.com 

Church Musician 
 Brittney Genal 
 bgenal13@gmail.com 

Parish Education Coordinator 
 Laura Ruotsala 

 youthed@peacelc.org 

Connect with us! 
• Submit any bulletin articles by noon on 

Tuesdays. 
• Weekly e-newsletter is also available—

contact the office to be added to the 
list. 

• Visit Peace Lutheran Church—Green 
Bay on Facebook (Sunday, 9:20am 
livestream) 

• Email pastorstuart@peacelc.org to join 
the email-prayer-chain. 

• Submit Apr. newsletter articles by  
Mar. 19, 2024. 

• Tidings Newsletter is also available online!  
(Contact the church office if you wish  to 
be removed from the mailing list.) 

mailto:CouncilPres@peacelc.org


Past漀爀’s Page 

 

Ash Wednesday —> Lent —> Holy week —> Easter 

Ash Wednesday is just behind us. We received ashes on our foreheads with the words, “Remember that 
you are dust and to dust you shall return.” It’s a sobering thing to do but also a freeing thing. It reminds 
us that we are mortal and yet God promises to hold us today and always. It reminds us that each and 
every day is precious and not to be taken for granted.  

Lent is here.  

A season of the church year that we as followers of Jesus try our best to gain perspective on life, on the 
world and on our own callings as people of God. 

Our theme for our Lenten series is “Reflections of Lent: Faith and Mirth with the Skit Guys.” We will 
watch in different videos as Eddie and Tommy act out different things with humor, seriousness and also 
with love and grace.  They will explore themes of humanity, sins, forgiveness, following, mistakes, Jesus, 
God, Spirit and grace.  

Lent is always my favorite time of the year because we are able to come together to share a meal, to 
worship together and to prepare for Holy Week and Easter.  

Holy Week is full of opportunities to remember what Jesus went through.  
 

Palm Sunday and the Hosannas! 
Maundy Thursday and the first Last Supper. 
Maundy Thursday and the washing of his disciples’ feet and His command to “love one another.” 
The Garden of Gethsemane, sleeping disciples and the betraying Judas. 
Good Friday and the darkness and cries and the last breath. 
Holy Saturday with the silence… 

 

It is difficult but necessary and good for us to remember the events that happened. The things that took 
place. The lengths that Jesus chose to go through so that we all could know the love of God for us…
always.  

Holy Week is heavy but also essential for us to have a proper perspective on what Easter Sunday is all 
about.  

Proper perspective…seeing things as they are, or more importantly, to see things as God sees them.  

That is one of the main reasons why we continue to meet as people of God; to have perspective.  

In this season of Lent, may you have perspective on how much God loves you. 

May you grow in your faith and trust in that true promise from Jesus and the cross to you. 

May you daily continue to see the world more and more as God sees it. 

And may you give thanks for today as the precious gift it is. 

 +Pastor Stuart+  



Call Committee Update 

 

The Ministry Site Profile (MSP) / Call Committee team is a well-
rounded group of members who started their work in early November, 
2023. Kiley Mroczynski, Church Council – Worship Committee, noted 
that there is a good representation of our membership on the team. 
They have established group norms for conversations and a unified 
front. Kiley noted that it is a lengthy process - the team is following 
the process but not a timeline. The MSP team’s goal is to come to-
gether with a shared vision and Kiley will report their progress to the 
Council each time they meet. Pastor Stuart noted that the committee 
cannot give out any specific information (names/genders/places) be-
cause of confidentiality to the candidates. Pastor said we should pray 
for this process and he noted we should “let it take as long as needed 
for a good fit.” Kelly Hohman (also on the team) made a progression 
chart of the MSP/Call Committee in the “Gathering Area” (see picture 
below).  
A question was asked: “Are the same people on the Call Committee 
as last time?”  
Pastor Stuart said some of the people are the same and some are dif-
ferent than Pastor Jim’s call. Pastor Stuart and Pastor Asher (ELCA) 
are also on the team. 
 











 

Wednesdays During Lent 
Theme:  Reflections of Lent: Faith and Mirth 
with the Skit Guys 

February 21st—March 20th 

Worship: 9:00am & 7:00pm 

 

Holy Week: 
 Palm Sunday, March 24th: Worship at 8:00, 9:20 
& 10:30am 

 Maundy Thursday, March 28th: Worship at 
7:00pm 

 Good Friday, March 29th: Worship at 1:30 & 
7:00pm 

EASTER SUNDAY—He is Risen! 
March 31st 

• Worship at 6:30, 8:00, 9:30, & 11:00am  
• Breakfast 7:30—8:30am 

A soup and sandwich meal is served before 
the Wednesday evening Lenten service.  
Serving is from 6:00—6:45pm 

Decorate our Church for Easter with lilies and mums. 
Easter Lily/Mum Sale  
Cost: $15.00  
Order forms are in the Gathering Area - Due by March 17th 



Do you play an instrument?   
Would you be interested in playing 

in an ensemble for Easter Sunday?    

If so, please reach out to Brittney if you 
see her at church or feel free to email 
her at 
bgenal13@gmail.com 
for more details.    

 

Holy Communion is a precious gift from 
God.  Each time we receive it, God re-
minds us of the love and forgiveness we 
know through Jesus.  

A First Communion  
Preparation Session  

will be held on Tuesday Evening, March 
26th at 6:00 pm.  The invitation is for 5th 

graders, older students who have not yet been prepared, and younger stu-
dents whose parents believe are ready to join in the sharing of the Lord’s 
Supper. We will be presenting information which will help your child/
children understand the importance of this special meal. First Communion 
Preparation Session is for students and parents. 

Con昀椀rmation  

Schedule 
March 6th  — Attend Lenten Service 

March 13th — Attend Lenten Service 

March 20th — Attend Lenten Service 

March 27th — Holy Week—No Class 

Greeting Cards For Sale 

 

Do you need a card for an upcoming special occasion? 
Birthday, anniversary, holiday, baptism, confirmation, grad-
uation-- just to name a few? Thanks to some generous do-
nors we have scores of greeting cards for all occasions at a 
very reasonable price of 50 cents each. The cards can be 
found in the Donut Room. Many are from commercial greet-
ing card companies, but we also have some beautiful hand-

made cards. Payment for the cards can be placed in the 
slot on the display cupboard. Why not pick up a few today? 

mailto:bgenal13@gmail.com


 
PLC Bible Study  
Wednesdays at 

10:00am 

 

Pastor Stuart leads the group 
in a study of the upcoming 
Sunday scripture lesson.  
All are welcome to join,  

Meets 1st Sunday of Every Month  
at 9:15 in the Chapel 

Men at Peace 

The second Thursday of 
each month the “Men at 
Peace” provides desserts 
for St. John’s Homeless 
Shelter.  If you would like 
to provide a dessert 
please bring it to the office 
Wed. Mar. 13th or the 
morning of Thurs. Mar. 
14th. 
 

Dear Friends, 

From everyone at the “New Community    
Shelter” we want to thank you for your 
recent donation. You are providing for 
those in need and are working hard to 
better themselves. If there is ever any-
thing we can do for you please don’t  
hesitate to reach out. 

Warm Regards, 

Terri Refsguard 

Did your child a琀琀end con昀椀rma琀椀on class during the 
2019-2020 school year that ended in-person when 
COVID shut us down?  We have many bibles that 
were le昀琀 at church.  If your child does not have 
their bible, please check and see if it is here.  They 
are located above the coat racks next to the gather-
ing area.  There are also a few con昀椀rma琀椀on pictures 
le昀琀 of the 8th grade con昀椀rmands during that 
year.  Bibles and pictures are tagged with student’s 
names.  Thank you. 



Sunday School 

With a little more than two months to go in this Sunday School year, I hope your child
(ren) have shared with you some of their experiences, stories and crafts that they 
have learned and created.  With our curriculum corresponding to the weekly sermons, 
we hope this provides some interactive conversations outside of church. 

Our Extreme Bingo was held on February 25.  The children had a great time.  Thank 
you to all who donated prizes. 

Please encourage your child(ren) to bring in non-perishables food items to assist Full 
Circle with their ‘Feed the Snowman’ challenge until March 17.  Let’s see how big we 
can build the snowman!  

During February, we heard from some past a琀琀endees to the Crossway Camp Ministries.  They 
shared their stories and their experiences at camp and what is all available to do.  There is ad-
di琀椀onal informa琀椀on about Crossways on the Youth Educa琀椀on bulle琀椀n board and at their web-
site:  www.crosswayscamps.org.  Did you know that Peace Lutheran will help fund your family 
or child’s trip?  Forms and more informa琀椀on are available in the church o昀케ce. 

LOOKING FOR IDEAS from the congregation!  Do you specialize in an area that 
you would like to share with the children? Want to show the children something spe-
cial (games, science projects, etc)?   We are looking for ideas for a couple of fun Sun-
days in March and/or April that we can do as a large group activity (inviting parents to 
join too).  Please reach out to Laura Ruotsala with ideas or if you want to head up the 
fun!  Thanks.   

In March, the children will continue to learn more stories about Jesus and his wonder-
ful talents and love.   

We will have Sunday School on Sunday, March 24, but NO CLASS on Easter Sunday, 
March 31.  Normal classes to resume on April 7.  Looking ahead to April, the Sunday 
School children will sing at the 9:20 service on April 14. 

Please remember that your child(ren) can start Sunday School at any time dur-
ing the school year!  Guests are also welcomed to attend.  Questions can be di-
rected to the church office or Laura Ruotsala at youthed@peacelc.org. 

http://www.crosswayscamps.org


March 2024 

Featured Author: Max Lucado  
 

Max Lucado is a pastor, speaker, and best-selling author. He earned two de-
grees from Abilene Christian University, with one being a master’s degree in 
Bible and Biblical Studies, and then entered the ministry in 1978.  Max cur-
rently serves as the teaching minister at Oak Hills Church in San Antonio, 
Texas.  As a speaker, he says his message is “for the hurting, the guilty, the lonely, and the dis-
couraged: God loves you; let him.” His website features a daily devotional, videos, podcasts and 
blog and he can also be found on all social media platforms. As a best-selling author, Max is 
known for his inspirational Christian-themed books (children and adult) combining poetic storytell-
ing, humor, and heart.  He has more than 145 million products in print and in his own words, 
“writes books for people who don’t read books.”   Max lives in San Antonio, Texas with his wife De-
nalyn and has three grown daughters, three sons-in-law and two grandchildren. 
*Information taken from maxlucado.com 

 

Books by Max Lucado, children (11) and adult (10), are displayed on the black rolling cart by 
the entrance of the library for easy access. A few of the titles in the library collection in-
clude, 

Childrens:  
A Hat for Ivan  
The Oak Inside the Acorn 

One Hand, Two Hands 

You Are Special 
 

Adult: 
 A Cure for the Common Life 

 A Gentle Thunder; Facing Your Giants  
Traveling Light 
 

Also on the cart, Easter seasonal DVD’s and books, children to adult. Come in and check-out what 
Peace library has for you! 

 

Weather Cancellations 

Cancellations due to winter weather conditions will be announced on our          
Facebook Page, through email, and on WBAY’s weather cancellations page.  

We follow the Pulaski Community School District for cancellations. All church 
events, classes, and meetings will be cancelled if PCSD announces a closure/cancellation. 



 



Katie’s Circle 

QR Code 
 

Our website is up and running! 
Yay! This QR code provides ac-
cess to online giving and is in-
cluded here for convenience for 
any who have become accus-
tomed to using it while the 
website was down. 
If you have any 
questions, please  
contact the church 
office. 
Scan the image you 

Scamming Emails 
 

Pastor Stuart and all Peace Lutheran          
Church employees will never contact you 
directly requesting money. Please ignore 

any emails and do not give them any  
personal information, especially financial 

information. Any contact from Pastor  
Stuart will only come from the following: 

Email: pastorstuart@peacelc.org               
Cell Phone: (920)-615-1363 

Please contact the office with questions. 

Katie’s Circle meeting/Bible study: Tuesday, March 19th, 2024, at 1:00PM  

Personal Care 
Kits 

Assemble ordinary items 
into extraordinary gi昀琀s of 
love for people coping with 
war, disaster, and poverty. 

Personal Care Kit items are 
collected year-round.  
Please drop dona琀椀ons in 
the wicker basket in the 
gathering area. 

 

• Light weight bath towel  

• Bath sized soap bars 

• Wide tooth comb 

• Single toothbrush in 
packaging 

• Metal nail clippers 

 

Each month is a separate study. Previous 
attendance is not required. Copies of the 
Gather magazine are available in the 
church o昀昀ice.   

This month we con琀椀nue our theme 
Scripture and Nature, with Rivers: 
Springs of life and hope. Fresh water. 
Most of life on our planet depends on it. 
We’ll journey from the rivers in Eden to 
the prophe琀椀c springs in the desert, and 
from Jesus’ bap琀椀sm at the river Jordan to 
the crystalline river of life in Revela琀椀on. 
We’ll discover how rivers are sites of 
healing, restora琀椀on, iden琀椀ty and imagi-
na琀椀on.   

mailto:pastorstuart@peacelc.org


 

 

Remember to check into 
PEACE LUTHERAN on FACE-

BOOK 



PATHWAYS TO PEACE 

 

Our Pathways to Peace Ministry continues to grow 
through our friendships and relationships with our 
Parishioners. We are even able to give Holy Com-

munion if requested. Our ministry loves sharing a little of Peace 
sunshine with our Parishioners. We are finding they are doing the 
same for us. A true blessing for all! 
 

If you have a friend or family member you think would enjoy a 
home visit, phone call, or would like to receive Communion at 
home by one of our Pathways to Peace volunteers, at the bottom 
of this page is a referral form. There are also forms in the church 
office. You can get in touch with Jill Miller (920-621-4778) or Sue 
Hancock (920-737-5143) if you have any questions or concerns. 
The next Pathways To Peace meeting will be Thursday, March 
21st at 5:30pm.    
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